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Minutes

October 5, 2007

Las Positas College
College Enrollment Management Committee

(Approved) MINUTES

October 5, 2007

Room 2205, 12:30 p.m.
Present:  
K. Ankoviak, L. Bateman, N. Ely, B. Hagopian, M. Konrad, B. Kratochvil, 


P. Luster, A. Machamer, M. Maloney, P. Manwell, J. Morris (Co-Chair), T. Orf, 


M. Sato (Co-Chair)
Absent: 
 Jeff Baker, Laurel Jones, Sylvia Rodriguez
1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.
2.
Approval of Agenda

Mr. Sato noted item #4 will be consolidated with #7.  Agenda was approved as amended.
3.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Sato asked for approval of the September 14, 2007 minutes.  

MSC (J. Morris/N. Ely) to approve the minutes as written. Approved: unanimous. 
4.
Enrollment Update
Consolidated under item #7.
5.
SLO/Accreditation Focus Group Discussion – Dr. Machamer

Dr. Amber Machamer facilitated a presentation regarding SLO’s, accreditation, and 
overall campus dialoguing.  She began by providing a brief explanation of the four (4) 
accreditation standards and various themes. A handout was distributed which 
highlighted the various SLO models.  She reported the preferred SLO model we have 
chosen for assessment is a course embedded model. However, this has not been 
“set in 
stone” nor voted on to date.  There are three aspects to the cycle at the micro-
level:  
Plan, Implement, and Feedback Loop. On a macro-level, it is viewed at the 
course level and how the data aggregates upward.  The software being used for data 
input and assessment management is eLumen.  She explained that if assessments are 
being conducted at the course level already, the data is there so, it does not need to be 
input again at a major/degree level.  It was indicated we are not going beyond course 
level assessments.  

Several concerns were brought forward regarding the proposed assessment model by 
Mr. Orf:

1. What is meaning of “assessment” as outlined within proposed model?
2. Who will really be assessed at the end of the process?
3. How is Student Learning Outcomes (SLO) being defined in context to the term “assessment?”

4. How does the data from all of the assessments get transferred into an institutional format and maintain clarity/transparency?  How is higher-level data compared to the individual level?
5. What is the CEMC’s role in the process?
6. Would faculty be able to provide analysis about their own assessments?

There was a discussion about whether SLO assessment analysis would be included in program reviews and what the CEMC’s role would be.  Dr. Machamer explained that what faculty includes in their program review would eventually make its way to the CEMC.  Our role would be to discuss this and take possible action when appropriate.  It may be that improvement is noticed, which may or may not be and SLO outcome, but rather more of a program improvement.  This led to a brief discussion about the differences.  It was stated that one way to provide evidence is to show something came out of SLO to enhance a program; show a “connection.”  It was suggested the term “Course Level Assessment Cycle” be added to Dr. Machamer’s documents.  It was explained that we don’t have to aggregate our data; however, if we don’t, then we will need to choose another model which would mean assessment at the degree/program level would be necessary, and it is not clear how that would be accomplished.  Dr. Ankoviak inquired if scores from the AS level could be pulled, reviewed, and assessed by faculty.  
In conclusion, the allocation of resources was discussed.  It was felt the CEMC is one of the committees which play an active role in this.  We are probably at a point where we need to determine and clarify how “far our fingers go out.”  It was suggested this topic might best be addressed through a Town Meeting.  
6.
Compressed Calendar

Various handouts were provided by Dr. Jones which outlined examples of the 
compressed calendar system as implemented by Ohlone College.   It was explained 
these were for informational purposes only; it is one model LPC may choose to explore.  
One implication of this model is a boost of several percentages in FTEF.  The Block 
Schedule handout was highlighted. It was noted the intent is to be 
more efficient in the 
use of time with regards to scheduling.  Several advantages and disadvantages of a 
compressed calendar system were highlighted and briefly discussed: 

Potential Advantages:

1. Better usage of facilities (classes spread throughout day).

2. Increased student retention and success rates.

3. Based on our own enrollment data and various student surveys, students appear to favor compressed calendar.

4. Advantages for performance based programs – allows for more concentrated time with students. (Special session)
5. A compressed calendar brings LPC in line with other educational institutions on semester schedules in our area.  It was clarified the exploration into a compressed calendar is not due to the holiday schedules of faculty and staff.  

Potential Disadvantages:

1. Longer course time for evening courses that meet once/week.  
2. Ambulatory concerns for disabled students/staff.
3. Potential for less time for students with learning disabilities to master materials.

4. Potential impact on shared governance and meeting locations.

5. Lab courses will have longer hours.


The Block Schedule, in an effort to promote efficiency, was encouraged.  One idea 
proposed was to ask faculty to include preferred scheduling information within their 
discipline plan.  The immediate goal is to get “everyone started talking about this.”  


It is not expected that any change will occur for a couple of years.  Dr. Jones will speak 


more about the handouts; specifically, on the process and timelines at the November 2nd 
meeting.  It was indicated the information should be communicated to divisions for
feedback.  
7.
2008/09 Targets
Two handouts were distributed.  The first highlighted four enrollment reports (It was noted the data reflected proposed spring’08 cuts for comparison.)  The first shows the actual enrollment numbers for spring ‘07.  The second, hypothetical enrollment numbers with the spring ’08 deletions considered.  The third shows the enrollment numbers with the spring deletions and the deletion of courses that have productivity greater than zero but less than 200, percentage cap less than 50%, and didn’t include cross-listed courses.  The fourth reflects all of the information from the previous report plus adds twenty (20) sections with forty (40) students at .2 FTEF = WSCH/FTEF of 475.16.  It was suggested that perhaps a 500 WSCH/FTEF target for next year is too high; it may be more realistic over a three year cycle.  
The second handout consisted of a summer 2007 enrollment report; Mr. Sato noted there still may be some numbers discrepancies.  Mr. Hagopian indicated there were some errors with the Automotive numbers.  There was a brief discussion about the summer session, scheduling, and prior growth planning processes.  Ms. Luster reminded everyone that the college was “in a different place at the time this was put together last year.”  Mr. Sato indicated summer should probably be looked at relative to our goal.  Dr. Ely commented on the various anomalies present.  It was noted that structural changes were made for summer (scheduling) which probably were not real significant in terms of summer growth.  
The question was raised as to what goals we really want to commit to?  Is 500 WSCH/FTEF achievable?  Overall it was determined more dialogue will need to occur with the District, as 500 is a large number for one year.  It was suggested possibly a two or three year plan, or an agreement with the District might be able to be crafted and agreed upon, to look at a target of 470 or 475 WSCH/FTEF for spring ’08, and continue to work towards 500, as fall is usually more productive.  Mr. Sato noted one thing we could do now is ask the disciplines not to put anything on their plans beneath a certain enrollment without justification of some kind, and only add sections that they expected to enroll with 35 students or more.   
Dr. Machamer noted it is her sense that we have “removed the low outliers and we are still not achieving it, so it is not the outliers bringing us down, it is general level of productivity, and that is something different than picking the “low hanging fruit.” In response, the importance of maintaining certain amounts of the “low hanging fruit” was stressed.
Ms. Luster commented on Mr. Sato’s concerns about the institutions ability to achieve 500 WSCH/FTEF, and noted it is a good question to be considering at this time.  We are at a point where we should be strongly dialoguing with the District about “who we want to 
be when we grow up,” especially as the pressure mounts to be more efficient.  She went on to speak about the importance of maintaining a comprehensive college; especially in 
keeping students and attracting new ones.  There is a balance between sustainability and being comprehensive (core); the core being the balance of programs and program 
size in relevance to other programs.   Larger programs support smaller ones and core courses are important, but not at the expense of the smaller programs.  It was noted that we need to be mindful of efficiency in the discipline plans, but not to the detriment of other (possibly smaller) programs.
Dr. Ankoviak informed everyone that productivity is currently swayed by the seven (7) main (large) disciplines, based off of an analysis he constructed a couple years ago.  They account for approximately 75% of the productivity.  He went on to indicate that what needs to happen is those seven need to be looked at over the last five (5) years; because if they have experienced a drop of even 10%, it is significant.  Mr. Sato noted we need to seriously consider the possibility of not planning for any growth in 2008/09, 
outside of any incidental which may occur.  Mr. Morris commented that if we do have to grow; keep in mind that we probably won’t be paid for it.  That being said, it was noted that if the District indicates we are supposed to add another 100 FTES, then we are probably obligated to do so.  
This led to a discussion about FTEF targets.  Mr. Sato explained the District is not giving us more FTEF for next year but they’re expecting growth; if there is an increase in productivity, the growth will come through that, not through an increase in FTEF.  Dr. Ely indicated he is still unclear exactly what the college-wide FTEF target for next year is.  Since it appears we are being tasked to chase efficiency, are we looking at the same number of FTEF (from the District) this year for the next?  Mr. Kratochvil commented that there was a discussion about taking on additional growth.  It was put forward that we need additional dialogue.  The initial question put forth by Mr. Sato about the feasibility of attaining 500 WSCH/FTEF in one year is being discussed and whether or not we want to look at taking on new growth.   It was noted that last year we were given an initial FTEF target of 437 (17 was later deducted) for the 2007/08 year.  
It was strongly suggested that in order to plan efficiently and accurately, a minimum of three (3) contingencies should be considered; for example, 427, 447, and 457, or alternately the District will need to start providing the allocation in May.  Mr. Sato explained his understanding was that we were given a number and have been dialoging about it.  The number was 7342 FTES and the FTEF we were given last year was 443.8; this is what went into the discipline plans.  Last year we planned for 7228 FTES so, the 2008/09 proposed FTES target of 7342 is slightly over (114) the projection for last year (7228).  It becomes apparent upon review that the FTES numbers are very close, as we are close to achieving them currently.  The problem is that we are being asked to generate more FTES using the same amount of FTEF.  Another issue which compounds the problem is a lack of clarity with regards to what an actual FTEF is worth.  
Dr. Ankoviak inquired what the final total for last year was for WSCH/FTEF.  It was reported to be 480, which was believed to be after non-credit.  There was some confusion as to whether or not the proposed FTES target of 7342 was before or after non-credit was counted.  Most felt it had to be after non-credit.  Mr. Sato commented that spring 2007 was 452 WSCH/FTEF, and there is no reason to believe spring 2008 will be 
much different.  Summer was 438.  It was suggested 470 WSCH/FTEF is probably a reasonable estimate.   Mr. Sato noted the difference between 470 and 500 on the institutional level is quite large.  It was reported, currently we are at 500 per recent enrollment reports, but this usually decreases by approximately 50 in the spring, and summer are approximately 60 lower than the fall.  
Ms. Konrad reported that data is still being cleaned within the enrollment reports. The 501 WSCH/FTEF reported today was 509 a few days ago. It will go continue to go down because as they go through the enrollment reports every set of contact hours has to be looked at.  For example, one was recently found where the contact hours for the week were reflected at 9, when it should have been 4.5.  Dr. Ankoviak inquired if this data could be sent to faculty to assist Ms. Konrad.  Ms. Konrad indicated if a listing of faculty willing to do this was provided to her, she would be happy to.  
It was proposed that several scenarios (7100, 7200, and 7300 FTES) be presented at the upcoming DEMC meeting, and that we advocate for a reasonable number depending on the funding with it.  Mr. Bateman noted for accounting purposes it would be very 
beneficial to know how many FTES we can instruct next year with “x” amount of funding.  It is imperative we are provided with the adequate resources.  The question arose as to who gets the growth monies if we are growing?  With the growth, we should be getting the appropriate amount along with that.  In conclusion, Mr. Sato inquired if a proposed FTES target of 7100 was appropriate. 
Dr. Ankoviak stressed that we (LPC) have been assisting to keep Chabot/District at or above base so the additional funding they receive is not jeopardized.  A brief historical perspective regarding funding and District process both past and present was discussed.  It was noted that we have never received a productivity target since Mr. Sato has been chair that he is aware of.  
8.
Good of the Order
 No report.
9.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 2:43 p.m.
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